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November 24, 2020

Dear Club O�icer, 

Recently, World Headquarters Research and Analysis conducted a series of surveys to club
o�icers regarding the impact the COVID-19 pandemic has had on our clubs, members, and
meetings. Click here to find a summary of the survey results and resources to help facilitate
online club meetings. You may also be interested in reviewing the newly-created Running a
Successful Online Club Meeting document. 

We recognize that online meetings present novel challenges; we hope you will continue
working diligently to support the members in your club. By serving as a club o�icer during
this time, you have the ability to help shape the future of Toastmasters. 

Thank you to the leaders who took the time to participate in the surveys. Your insight and
wisdom help us have a better understanding of how Toastmasters can provide support for
our members around the world.

Sincerely, 

Research and Analysis 
Toastmasters International 
www.toastmasters.org  

This email has been sent to Club Presidents, Vice Presidents Membership, and Vice
Presidents Public Relations.
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